
the private sector and the best means of 
implementing such a scheme, and the 
appropriateness of the provisions of the 
Privacy Amendment Bill 1998. 

Privacy principles 

The Privacy Commissioner, MS Moira 
Scollay launched the National Principles 
for the Fair Handling of Personal 
Information in February which will 
provide a basis for private businesses to 
develop practices to ensure that the 
privacy of individuals is protected. 

The principles are not intended to be 
legalistic rules. Rather, they are 
intended to provide practical assistance 
to business - the principles will allow 
business to develop protections that 
meet privacy concerns. 

The principles state that when 
organisations collect information about 
individuals, the individuals should 
know why it is being collected, what it 
will be used for and to whom it will be 
disclosed, and the organisation should 
not use it or disclose it in a way that the 
individual would not reasonably expect. 

The principles also state that individuals 
should be able to have access to 
information which organisations hold 
about them, and have it corrected if 
necessary. 

Freedom of Information to apply to 
government outsourcing 

On 3 February 1998, the Attorney- 
General, Daryl Williams AM QC MP 
announced that the Freedom of 
Information Act 1982 is to apply to 
requests by individuals for access to and 
correction of personal information about 
themselves held by contractors on 
behalf of the government. 

The Attorney-General's press release 
says: 

The Act will apply in such a way that 
government agencies will ultimately be 
accountable for compliance with 
obligations imposed by the Act. 

The Government's decision gives 
practical effect to its earlier decision 
that the Privacy Act 1986 should apply 
to personal information held by 
contractors on behalf of the 
government. 

Access to information in the hands of 
contractors will still also be available 
through contractual provisions under 
which a government agency has a right 
of access to documents held by the 
contractor. The Government has also 
agreed to a minor clarifying 
amendment to the Freedom of 
Information Act which will ensure that 
these contractual rights of access are 
effective. 

Use of the principles by business will This decision, and the earlier decision 
enable individuals to be confident that 0x1 the application of the Privacy Act 

will ensure that individuals can be their privacy W..: be protected, while assured that personal information 
safeguarding the l-gitimate interests of provided by them to the government, 
business in er'fi-ient and effective or to contractors, on behalf of the 
information har~dling in a changing government, will continue to be subject 
competitive environment. to strong privacy protection. 
 he-privacy Commissioner has stated 
that she intends to review the principles I believe that this measure will assist in 

preserving accountability in relation to 
in six to twelve months to ensure any documents held by contractors on 
issues which arise in practice are taken behalf of Government without 
into account. imposing significant burdens on 

contractors ... 


